From: Martyn Plaskett

Sent: 21 December 2022 22:58
To: Planning Planning
Subject: Fw: Comment on planning application Planning Application

2022/3622/P from Residence 6, 5 Queen Square, WC1N 3AR.

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious
Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc.
Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so
extra vigilance is required.

| received an out of office response from Elaine so | am re-sending my email objection
comment to you.

Many thanks

Martyn

Subject: Comment on planning application Planning Application 2022/3622/P from Residence 6, 5
Queen Square, WC1IN 3AR.

Dear Elaine

| tried to comment on this application directly on the Camden planning portal but,
unfortunately, there is some error in trying to access the relevant page. | would be grateful
if you could add my objection onto the planning portal.

The application concerns installation of some AC units at the Mercure hotel in Southampton
Road. | understand these units were installed without the requisite permission and the
hotel is now seeking permission retrospectively.

My principal objection is the high noise these AC units are producing which is quite
intolerable for a residential area. With the sound generated by these units it is no longer
viable to sleep if any of the windows are left windows open. Effectively the noise has
meant | can no longer use the terrace of my apartment as the sound is unbearable. | have
measured the noise on an Iphone application and it exceeds the permitted noise levels for a
residential area.

In my view, these AC units either need to be thoroughly soundproofed or removed. There
is no real justification for air conditioning in Central London in any event and every unit
installed just adds to global warming.

Kind regards
Martyn Plaskett



